GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 16, 2020

The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, September 16, 2020 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present


Also Present


G. Amato





J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care


M. Blake





J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care
W. Healey





Ald. M. Hardiman (BOA)


B.Nash





Ald. R. Vitali (BOA)

J. O’Connell

D. Worroll







Excused:  N. Veccharelli, 
II.
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes of the regular meeting held on July 8, 2020. 
Commissioners’ O’Connell and Healey made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held August 12, 2020.

Commissioner Healey stated the word “aeration” in Section VII, Management Report, should be correct to state “irrigation.

Motion carried unanimously. 

IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato stated prior to the meeting a bench dedication ceremony was held in honor of former longer time member and chairman, Dick Austin.  He stated the ceremony was attended by Mr. Austin’s daughter Nancy.  Chairman Amato also stated that Commissioners O’Connell and Worroll are working to put together a plan to honor Ron Peruzzi and other past members. 
V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – Vice Chairman Healey stated State DOT had requested the sign on North Street be moved onto City property.  He stated he contacted Pride Management who moved cleared the area and relocated the sign.  Vice Chairman Healey also stated that Pride Management had performed clean up of debris due to tropical storm and he has provided the invoice for the clean up work to the FEMA Coordinator in hopes of being reimbursed.

b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances in the following accounts: Repair/maintenance $21,121, Secretarial fees $550, Water account $1,858, postage $50, Fund 18 $162,684 and Open Space $98,833, Project Account #1 $6,106, and Project Account #2 $1,033.  

Regarding the water, Commissioner Worroll stated he had learned that the sewer usage fee is based on water usage.  He stated he continues to follow up with Justin Rosen and Peter Erodici to determine if this can be correct as the majority of the water used by the Golf Course goes into the ground and not the sewer system. Brief discussion ensued.
VI.
Unfinished Business

a) Update: Tribute to Former Commissioners – Chairman Amato stated he provided the update in his Chairman’s report.  Commissioner O’Connell stated he has archived files that he will research to help in identifying former commissioners.
VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
None
VIII.  
New Business 

          a)  Report on Rounds – Mr. Fabrizio distributed a hand outs detailing the rounds for the month of August and cart rentals YTD. He stated rounds and pull carts are up, electric carts are down a little.  He stated rounds are better than last year.
Commissioner O’Connell stated he recently spoke with Steve Johnson who would like to walk the course with a few commissioners.  He stated he will organize with Steve and advise.  Commissioners Worroll, Healey and Nash said they could be available.

There being no further business before the Commission, Commissioners Worroll and Healey made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,















Toni Jo Weeks










Recording Secretary
2

